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MEASURE'S PURPOSE:  

HB 645 creates a new section of KRS 620 and amends KRS 620.050 to establish child protective services citizen review panels and establish the members and duties of the panels.

PROVISION/MECHANICS:  

HB 645 creates a new section of KRS 620 to:

Require the Cabinet for Families and Children to support and maintain at least three (3) child protective services citizen review panels, to the extent that federal funds are available for this purpose;

Require the panel be composed of ten (10) volunteers, as defined in the Act;

Require the panel to: a) meet at least quarterly, b) review policies and procedures, c) evaluate Cabinet for Families and Children’s performance in relation to the state plan, d) review and evaluate other system issues as required by federal law, and e) issue an annual report that does not include identifying information about a case;

Require Cabinet for Families and Children to: a) provide access to information on cases as determined by the panel, b) assure attendance of a regional administrator in the same geographic area at not less than two meetings each year, c) include each panel member in all policy issuances relating to child protection services, and d) respond in writing to recommendations in the panel’s annual report within 60 days; and

Require the confidentiality of information provided to the panel.

HB 645 amends KRS 620.050 to permit the Cabinet for Families and Children or its delegated representative to provide to the panels: 

Reports of suspected child abuse, neglect, or dependency and all information obtained as a result of an investigation or assessment, and

Identifying information concerning the individual initiating the report.

FISCAL EXPLANATION:  

The fiscal impact of HB 645 is indeterminable.  The costs are limited to “the extent that federal funds are available for this purpose.”  However, unless the Federal Funds are restricted for this purpose only and are not diverted from other programs, there would be an indeterminable fiscal impact.  

It is assumed that the volunteer members of the panels would receive no per diem or travel related reimbursements; therefore, the fiscal impact of HB 645 would be limited to the expenses incurred by the Cabinet for Families and Children to support and maintain the panels, provide the panels with the required investigations and assessments information, to produce an annual report, and to respond to each panel’s recommendations annually. 

If a minimum of three panels are established and each panel meets the minimum of four times, the clerical, facility, and printing costs support for at least 12 meetings would be required.

The costs related to providing investigations and assessment information would be determined by the number of cases.  In FY 2000-01, the Cabinet for Families and Children investigated 19,800 reports of abuse and neglect, involving 56,500 children.

The costs related to an annual report for each panel would be determined by the size and type of report and the number of panels established.  However, these costs should be minimal.

The costs related to responding to each panel’s recommendations would depend upon the number of panels established and the number of recommendations.

Any costs related to the review and evaluation of  “other system issues” would be depend upon the number and topics selected for review and the type of support that would be required from the Cabinet for Families and Children.
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